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Minutes of The Traffic and Highways Committee Meeting held at the 

Braywood Memorial Hall on Wednesday 19th June 2024 at 12:00pm 
 

Present:  

Cllr S Cross (Chairman), Cllr K Elvin, Cllr J Filipczak-Korczak, Cllr N Pellew, Cllr R Tavinor, Cllr L 
Walters, Mrs B Frame (OGAFCA), Mr B Inglis (Deputy Clerk) and 1 Member of the Public 

TH001/2024 Election of Chairman of the Committee for 2024 - 2025 

The Committee unanimously resolved to appoint Cllr S Cross as Chairman for the council year 2024 
– 2025, having been the only nominee, proposed by Cllr Elvin and seconded by Cllr Tavinor. 

TH002/2024 Apologies for absence and declarations of interest 

Apologies from Cllr Kneen, Mr M Watson and Mr M Hall.  
There were no declarations of interest. 

TH 003/2024 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 26th February 2024  
The minutes of the meeting on 26th February 2024 were approved. 
 

TH 004/2024 Matters arising from the previous meeting  
Cllr Cross to follow up with The Clerk regarding action points from the minutes of the meeting on 
26th February 2024, in particular under item TH 035/2023 regarding Holyport Street. 
Cllr Walters requested that his opposition to any additional signage in Holyport Street be recorded. 
 

TH 005/2024 To receive reports from Community Groups   
Mrs Barbara Frame (OGAFCA) spoke of an ongoing campaign for speed limit reduction on Oakley 
Green Road. Cllr Cross noted that the old Parish Council SID had been sited outside the school for 
several months, and the data from this can be used to build a case for this. 
There was a discussion around other matters of interest around the parish, and Cllr Cross reported 
that TVP are planning two separate “HGV Watch” sessions in the near future. 
 

TH 006/2024 To receive an update from the Community Speed Watch group  
Cllr Cross gave a detailed update on activity of the group between 27th February and 19th June, 
including the following information which has been reported to TVP – 
Money Row Green - 8 cars speeding with highest speed 49 MPH in a 30 limit 
Bray & Holyport     - 244 cars speeding with highest speed 50 MPH in a 30 limit and 35 mph in a 20 
5 Vehicles without MOT and 3 uninsured vehicles were also recorded. 
 

TH 007/2024   To receive a report from Simone Surveys  
Cllr Cross gave a detailed report on results and data which had been supplied by Simone Surveys and 
plans for future positioning of the SIDs around the parish.  
A discussion followed, and it was noted that a combination of Speed Watch data and SID data can be 
used to build a comprehensive picture of issues in the parish. 
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TH 008/2024 To receive an update of the Hibbert Road parking survey  
Cllr Cross reported that residents had responded to the survey on RBWM parking proposals and plans 
for the introduction of double yellow lines are at an advanced stage. Neil Walter, RBWM parking 
manager has written to residents with further consultation and responses will shape the plan for the 
proposed parking bays. 
 
Cllr Pellew left the meeting at 12:48pm 
 

TH 009/2024 Village gateways - Update  
Cllr Cross reported that a proposal is being prepared to present to the Finance Committee with a 
view to proceeding with this project, with an understanding that CIL money can be used. The first 
gates will be installed in Bray village, with plans to be drawn up for other villages in the parish.  
 
TH 010/2024 Date of the next meeting  
The date of the next meeting was set as Monday 16th September 2024 at 12:00pm 

 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 1:09pm 
 
 
 

 

 


